NEW BOAT LAUNCH
COMING SOON!

Lac La Belle Boat Launch Project
IMPORTANT PROJECT DATES: follow along with project

updates on the City
August 5, 2024 ] website here:
Project Site Work Begins

September 3rd, 2024 |
Marina Closed

October 1st, 2024
Boat Launch Closed

(all boats and piers need to
be off the lake by this date)

Tent. May 1st, 2025 |
Boat Launch Open for Use

Tent. May 22nd, 2025 — g — [IMSA
Project Cyomple’rion ”“(“'?f.‘./.{fj‘

[full site open for use) In Portnenhio with: MSA Professonal Servicas Inc.




To: Residents of the Lac La Belle Lake Management District
Re: City of Oconomowoc- Lac La Belle Boat Launch and Parking Area Redevelopment Project

The Lac La Belle Boat Launch and Parking Facility Redevelopment Project, located at City
Beach in the City of Oconomowoc, is scheduled to begin September 3, 2024. The extreme use over the
years has necessitated improvements to better serve its users and promote better site safety. This
project has been planned for several years and involves the collaboration between the City of
Oconomowoc, Lac La Belle Lake Management District, Town of Oconomowoc and Village of Lac La
Belle. This is the only public launch site on Lac La Belle.

During construction, several key dates are important for everyone to know. Included with this
letter is a visual of the project that includes the following critical dates:
e August 5, 2024: Project site work begins.
e September 3, 2024: Marina closed for boat mooring residents.
o September 3- October 1, 2024: Dredging of launch area will take place.
e October 2, 2024 — May 1, 2025: Boat Launch closed to the public

Due to the Launch closing on October 2, it is critical that all aspects of your winter preparations
happen between September 3 and October 1. This means all boats, docks and lifts that require the use
of the launch be removed from the lake by the end of the day on October 1, 2024.

To aid in this effort, boat launch users are asked to schedule their removal date by registering
online. This is very important to provide for the orderly removal of boats. This process will start
on Monday, August 5. To register, go to https://oconomowoc.recdesk.com/Community/Program

Once on this page, check the box for Waterfront Programs and then Water Activities. You can
then click the time and date you wish to reserve your launch use time. It is recommended that you
schedule to remove your boats, piers and lifts as soon as possible.

Three public meetings have been scheduled to provide details of this registration process and
answer any questions you may have. All the meetings will take place on the second floor of the
Oconomowoc Community Center, 220 West Wisconsin Avenue. Because of the anticipated large
number of people this involves, we scheduled one night or each of the three municipal entities. If you
are not able to attend the meeting for you municipality, you may attend one of the others.

e Tuesday, July 30, 2024 6-7pm: City of Oconomowoc residents
e Wednesday, July 31, 2024 6-7pm: Town of Oconomowoc residents
o Thursday, August 1, 2024 6-7pm: Village of Lac La Belle residents

Thank you for your time and consideration for this important project.

Should you have any questions or concerns, contact us at 262-569-2122 or follow the project on
our City Website at www.oconomowoc-wi.qov

Sincerely,

Eric Boettcher

Parks, Recreation and Forestry Director
City of Oconomowoc
eboettcher@oconomowoc-wi.gov




